
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  15th JANUARY 2023 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Robert & Phil Fox, Carrowreagh 

Paul Moran, Bracklaghboy 

Thomas & Kathleen Connell, Redford 

Richard Grogan, Devlis 

John, Teresa, John & Phyllis Murphy, Cartron North, Tooreen 

James & Brigid Costello and Mary Kate Cosgrove, Bohogue 

Pat, Patrick & Mary Ellen Regan, Derrynacong 

Séan, Bridie & Frank Regan, Killinaugher 

Patrick & Catherine Regan, Killinaugher 

Catherine Kavanagh, Station Rise 

Peter & Mary Gallagher, Derrintogher & Bridie Goldstein, USA 

Jack & Maureen Ruane, Ballincar, Sligo 

Decd. of the Flanagan & Grogan families, Spaddagh 

Peter & Kathleen Regan, Agloragh 

Judith, Nora & Michael Regan, Killinaugher 

Noreen Horkan, Church Park 

Eddie, Noreen, Ted, Mary & decd. of the Webb, Lyons & Vahey families 

Mamie & Michael Curley, Main St.  

Jimmy, John & Helena Finnegan, Bohogue 
 

Sunday 22nd January—First Anniversary Mass 

Noreen Morley, Knox St. 

Séan Regan, Killinaugher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Each day on selected hours 

between 9am & 7pm 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  16th-22nd JANUARY 2023 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

16th-22nd Jan READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Fionnuala Nolan, Anne Carney 

Tuesday  Tommy Caulfield Margaret Tarpey, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margie Gallagher, Irene Healy 

Friday Christina Concannon Kay Curley, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm 
 

Alex Eaton Helene McCafferty, Deirdre Browne, Breda  
Davis, Eileen Jordan    

Sunday 10am 
 

Murt Hunt Mary Sykes, Mary Murphy, Miriam Judge, 
Breege Halpin 

Recently Deceased—We remember in our prayers 

Frank Fetherston, Abbeyquarter & formerly Granlahan 

John Crehan, Dublin, son of Úna & the late Martin Crehan, Devlis; 

Jack Brophy, Dublin, husband of Patricia Fitzmaurice, Lisbane 

Catherine (Kitty) Connell née Donnellan, Devlis; 

Chris (William) Caulfield, Galway & formerly Carrowkeel; 

Margaret Ramsey née Griffin, Newcastle, UK & formerly Gurrane; 

Frank Regan, Leicester & formerly Killinaugher—brother of Kathleen   

Regan, Derrynacong  

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 

9.00pm continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and 

streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  or on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.   
 

CHY3 CERTIFICATES: Some parishioners will have received 

certificates in the post this week, as their 5-year CHY3 Cert has 

now expired. Please return the completed certificate in the  

enclosed stamped addressed envelope, or drop it into the Parish 

Office. This is a Tax Rebate Scheme which is of considerable 

financial benefit to the parish. Parishioners who are taxpayers and 

who contribute €250 or more per year to the Church, by way of 

the weekly collections or the quarterly priests’ collections, can  

participate by completing the CHY3 Cert, which is valid for 5 

years. If you receive a cert, but are not eligible for tax, please 

sign the section at the bottom of the letter, and return to the  

Parish Office, so we can update our records.   
 

PPC MEETING: The next meeting takes place this Monday 

evening 16th January at 8pm in the Community Hall. 
 

NEW PCC: The present Parish Pastoral Council was elected to 

serve a 4-year tern 2017-2021, but all members kindly agreed to 

stay on for an extra year, due to the Covid-19 pandemic, for 

which we are truly grateful. In the coming weeks, you will be 

asked to nominate people for a new Parish Pastoral Council to 

serve from 2023 to 2027. A brochure will be circulated to homes 

in the parish, containing some basic information about a Parish 

Pastoral Council. The following are some of the qualities we are 

looking for, when nominating members for the new council: 

• They should have time to give: some people are already too 

pressurized to be able to meet the time commitment. 

•  They should be able to think in terms of the whole parish. 

Some people find it hard to see beyond a particular area of 

interest. 

• They should be team people, able to work well with others, 

good listeners, interested in other views and perspectives. 

Some cannot see beyond their own preoccupations. 

• They should be open to new ways of doing things, with an 

energy and passion about the future of the parish and not 

stuck in the ways of the past. 

•  They should be able to work by way of meetings: planning, 

discussing and reviewing. Many people who are ‘doers’ find 

meetings intolerable. 
 

SCOIL ÍOSA: Enrolment of new pupils in Scoil Íosa primary 

school for the 2023-2024 school year is now open. Application 

forms are available from the school, ring 094 9630310 or from 

the website: www.iosaballyhaunis.com 
 

CONFIRMATION: A meeting of parents/ guardians of the  

Confirmation class will take place in Scoil Íosa on Tuesday 24th 

January at 8pm. All are asked to attend. The Confirmation will 

take place on Saturday 20th May. 
 

COPIES OF THE IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER are 

available at the back of the church. Cost €2.50. 

YOUNG ADULTS NIGHT: The Tuam Archdiocese invites its 

youth & young adults to attend a diocesan night on Saturday 4th 

February, beginning with Vigil Mass in Tuam Cathedral at 6pm, 

followed by talks, testimonies, prayers, music & social time. For 

more details, call Mark on 093 24250. 
 

SILENT RETREAT: If you need some time for yourself, to 

leave noise and distractions behind and enter into the peace and 

love of God, a silent retreat on the theme “If you but knew the 

gift of God…” will be held in St. Mary’s Accommodation, 

Knock from 6th to 12th February. The retreat is organised by the 

Foyer of Charity, and includes daily Mass, Rosary & Eucharistic 

Adoration. For more details, call Helen on 086 1678027 or email 

hellywilliams@gmail.com 
 

FESTIVALS & EVENTS: An open meeting to discuss a 

roadmap of festivals and events in Ballyhaunis for 2023 will take 

place on Monday 30th January from 9pm to 10pm in the   

Enterprise Centre. All welcome to attend, and committee officers 

will be elected on the night.  
 

KNOCK YOUTH LEADERSHIP PROGRAMME: This  

programme aims to bring together a group of passionate &  

enthusiastic people from different parishes to learn youth  

ministry skills and to bring these skills back to their parish to set 

up child and youth-focused faith activities/ gatherings/ events.  

On completion of the programme ( 2 weekends and 11 Saturdays 

over an 18-month period), participants will receive two  

certificates—a Certificate in Youth Ministries accredited by 

Queens University Belfast, and a Certificate in Practical Youth 

Work/ Ministry Skills, accredited by The Open University, 

Northern Ireland. Applications close on 31st January, and the  

programme starts on the weekend of  25th /26th February. Places 

are limited, and for more details, contact the Youth Ministry at 

Knock Shrine on 094 9375321. 
 

LIVING WELL is a free online group programme aimed at help-

ing people manage their long-term health conditions and  

improve their wellbeing. The programme is delivered over six 

workshops (2.5 hrs x 6) by trained leaders, most of whom are 

also living with a long-term health condition. Participants do not 

have to disclose their health condition. The next online  

programmes commence on 12th & 31st January and 20th Feb. 

Places are limited and must be booked in advance by contacting 

Liam Gildea on 086 0142675 or email lgildea@southmayo.com  
 

BALLYHAUNIS TABLE TENNIS CLUB welcomes all to an 

age-friendly free coaching class on Monday & Wednesday 16th 

& 18th January from 6pm to 8pm in the Community Hall  

(formerly Parochial Hall). Enquiries to 087 3256133. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT will recommence 

meetings & activities on Wed. 25th January in the Communal 

House, Clare Court at 1.30pm. All members urged to attend the 

AGM, and officers will be elected at the meeting. 
 

MASS INTENTIONS should be submitted to the Parish Office 

by lunchtime on Thursdays to ensure the names are included in 

the following week’s Mass list. Items for the parish newsletter 

should also be submitted by Thursday lunchtime to ensure  

inclusion. Emails can be sent to ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com 
 

CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING SERVICE: Trees can be 

disposed of at the bottle banks in the car park behind Main St. 

until Saturday 21st January. Please remove all decorations before 

recycling. This service is provided by Mayo County Council.  

Offertory Collection  

8th January 2023  

€2,340 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith  

Community 

Precious Kimberley Crean Allen, 

Kiltiboe  


